
 

NSSA Executive Committee Conference Call July 28, 2020 
 
 A quorum being present, the Meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM CST by President Don Kelly.  All EC 
Members were in attendance except for Tom Pavlack and Steve Patke with prior notice.  Staff Members in 
attendance were Michael Hampton Jr., Misty DeLeon, Steve Scales, Gary Burley and Nathan Boyd.  Royce Graff 
and Amber Schwarz were in attendance from the NSC. 

Agenda  
1. Finance Update 

a. Documents were forwarded with Cash Projections from Mid July to end of the year.  90 Day 
forecast shows a net projected debt of $680 K.  Projection to the end of the year with World 
Shoot and Nationals is $815 K (this is with estimated attendance levels at 65% of normal) 
and without the World Shoot and Nationals approximately 1.3 Million.  

2. NSC Update 
a. We have had a youth tournament with 140 attendees plus parents.   This was unexpected 

and welcome.  Open member and public shooting continues but is slow due to hot weather.  
Over 700 former members of NSC were contacted and we have begun to see some 
returnees.  Zone 6 event is coming up; NSC is one of the locations. 

3. NSCA Election Update 
a. Moving along nicely, still acquiring the nominees from States to get full coverage, but things 

are on track.  EC Election process begins August 1. 
4. Masters Update 

a. Conference Call recently with Kreighoff, White Flyer, DuPont indicating they will not be in 
attendance at the shoot, but things are moving forward with a final program.  The event is a 
go with limited social interaction.  At this point 170 shooters are signed up and there were 
many queries at the Junior World regarding attendance. 

5. JR World Update and Discussion 
a. An excellent, well run event was held at Jacksonville.  138 Total shooters, 109 4 gun 

shooters.  Covid 19 protocols were followed very well.  Attendee comments were very 
positive.  After observing the registration procedures at the Junior World, there was a 
suggestion that we funnel registration at the World Shoot and Nationals to have a minimal 
number of people in the line and facility at any one time. 

b. At this point there is no site chosen for the 2021 Junior World, but lots of interest from sites 
that may not currently meet the requirements for number of fields.  Requirements may be 
modified. 

6. Other 
a. Applications to referee at the World Shoot are still coming in, now standing at approximately 

30 with a few more thinking about it. 
b. Currently we are still at around 430 registered attendees for the World Championships 

however over 40 foreign members are currently in that tally and a highly unlikely to attend. 
 
 
Next call scheduled for Tuesday August 11 @ 6PM CST.  Meeting adjourned at 6:45 PM CST 
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